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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL, 5 AUGUST 2014, AT 7 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Peter Llewellin, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Sue Reynolds, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Ian Norman, Sue Mock, Robin Mogg, Edward Marshall 
APOLOGIES
Cllrs Mark Burch, Brian Henderson

ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meetings held on the 1 July and 16 July 2014..
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Councillor Vacancy

This item will be held over to the September meeting.

Broad Haven Rubbish 

Throughout the month Sue Mock has emailed photographs to both Councillors and Emrys Llewelyn, Pembrokeshire County Council in order to show the amount of litter being blown around the village, the car park and the beach each evening in Broad Haven.   Sue stressed that by 9 pm in the evening bins were over flowing with litter and visitors then start placing their empty cartons and papers on the floor by the side of the bin.   This then attracts the seagulls who pull even more of the litter out of the bins and foxes who have also been seen rooting through the rubbish bins.
County Councillor Peter Morgan advised that PCC were organising a large dumper bin and also looking to employ a part time person, 20 hours per week, to collect the rubbish around 7pm in the evening and put this in the shed in the car park to be picked up in the morning.    

Sue felt that 7pm was not late enough and reminded those present that the problem was not a new one but had been going on for 6/7 years now.  She is concerned that it is now well into August and there has been no solution to the problem which was now becoming a health issue as there has been evidence of rats in the car park. 

Councillors asked how other areas, such Tenby, coped with this issue and it was thought that Tenby Town Council made their own arrangements to collect rubbish, whilst Little Haven businesses paid to have their rubbish taken away.

Cllr Reynolds also pointed out that due to rubbish collections being fortnightly now visitors staying in the area often put their rubbish bags out weekly at the end of their stay.   It was suggested that perhaps Landlords could be asked to look at this problem also.

It was decided to ask Emrys Llewelyn to attend the next Community Council Meeting in order to discuss the matter further.

Little Haven Traffic Problems

Councillors living in Little Haven again stressed that both residents and tourists were going too fast through the village considering the number of youngsters walking down to the beach often where there were no pavements for them to use.   

The Clerk emailed Mark Owen in July to get his thoughts on the suggestion put forward last month regarding the installation of calming ramps but, as yet, she had not received a reply.   It was agreed the Clerk should contact Darren Thomas regarding this issue.   

It was pointed out that Community Councils had purchased a speed gun in the past which had not been used for some time.  Councillors felt that if drivers became aware that some people were issued with fines then people would start to take more notice.   Because of the small winding roads it was felt that a speed of 30 was even too fast at times. 

Play Parks Annual Allowance

With regards to the shortfall in funding available for the repairs identified in the PCC Yearly Play Parks Inspection discussed at the last meeting the Clerk asked PCC to consider increasing the yearly allowance which was set as far back as 2008.   County Cllr Peter Morgan was asked if he would follow this up for her.

AGENDA ITEMS
Carnival Committee Funding

Les Reohorn, Chair of the Carnival Committee, has agreed to ring-fence £1000 of their existing funds and pledge this to HCC to utilise as match funding for renewals in the Play Parks in the coming year.    He also stressed that as a group they are committed to the ongoing sustainability of the play parks and are keen to work with HCC in maintaining and developing this popular amenity.  HCC appreciated their support and the Clerk emailed Les a copy of the PCC Yearly Inspection Report together with a list of work to be done.

MUGA

Les Reohorn, Chair of the Carnival Committee, confirmed that the Carnival Committee had reached its goal of £20,000 towards games facilities at Broad Haven School.   The Council were advised that discussions were being held between the Headmaster, the Local Authority and the Carnival Committee on what games facilities would be funded.

Complaint / Mr Phillips

County Councillors received a complaint from Mr Phillips of Webbs Hill regarding an item in the Haven Community Diary.   Mr Phillips has been advised that the Diary Team, the Broad Haven School Headmaster and the Carnival Committee have all been sent a copy of the letter for their comments.

Concern regarding Precept

This item has been held over for the next meeting in September.

Sea Defence Wall

A public meeting was held in Bowen Memorial Hall, Little Haven regarding the Little Haven sea defence wall.  However, residents have complained that they were not aware that the meeting was being held and they have requested a further meeting which should be notified to the Community Council and advertised more widely giving sufficient time for residents to arrange to attend in order to discuss their concerns regarding the plans being put forward.   In the meantime they would like feedback on what was discussed at the meeting.
Cllr Sue Reynolds brought up the issue of the part of the Broad Haven sea wall that keeps disappearing.   PCC have recently been pumping concrete into the area but this too has been disappearing.    Councillors suggested that bolders should be placed in front of the wall for protection instead of pouring concrete.  The Clerk will pass this information to PCC.
Derelict Building, Little Haven Boat Yard

Robin Mogg advised the Council that a request had been put forward by the Little Haven History Group to take over the lease of the derelict building in the Board Yard and convert it into a History Exhibition of The Havens which they would open to the public.  
Unfortunately,  Alan Thomas, who holds the lease at present, has turned down this request saying he may wish to use it for storage should he start fishing again.  Robin pointed out that the building is in disrepair and should the History Group be allowed to take over the lease they would carry out renovations and make it an added attraction to the Village.

County Cllr Peter Morgan said he was concerned about the condition of the building and would contact Alan in order to find out what it is being used for and to discuss the matter further.

Overgrown Trees, Holbrook Close

Concern has been raised regarding the overgrown trees on the corner of Holbrook Close which over hang the road.   It is understood that this is a rental property owned by Brian Sommers of BDS.   The Clerk was asked to contact PCC to ask if they can cut these back.

PCC Grass Cutting

Cllr Dai Faulkner brought a number of photographs to the meeting showing areas in the village that are badly overgrown and need cutting and/or strimming.   One area in particular is the tarmac path leading from the top of the village to the old Boat House which is used by many families to attend events in the Village Hall, School and Church.

The Clerk was ask to contact Emrys Llewelyn, PCC for their schedule of work for the area in order that she could advise residents when work will be done.  It was also felt that this issue would be discussed with Emrys at the September meeting along with the Litter Bin issues.
Police Meetings

Councillors were asked to form a rota for attending the local Police Meetings now that Brendan Slater was no longer on the Council.  The Clerk will obtain a timetable of meetings.

Reporting Back on Activities attended for Facebook/Website

All councillors attend various events and sit on a number of Boards representing The Havens Community and as we now have a Facebook Page it was agreed that the councillor concerned would forward a short report to the Clerk to be published on Facebook as feedback for residents. 

Dog Fouling on Little Haven Village Green

There has been complaints regarding the number of dogs fouling on the Village Green which is used by local and visiting children throughout the summer.   In view of the dangers to humans health, particularly crawling toddlers, that lurk in animal faeces it has been agreed that no dogs should be allowed on the green.  The Clerk will arrange for two signs to be ordered and erected as soon as possible.
Facebook Report

Emma circulated the monthly Facebook Report showing the activity for the page over the past month.   Councillors were delighted to see that people were visiting the page and wished to thank Emma for all her hard work getting it off the ground and keeping it up to date.   

Audited End of Year Accounts 201314

The Clerk presented the audited accounts for the year 2013/2014.  

Planning Applications
	NP/14/0332
	New roof, dormer windows and rooflights, 3 Millmoor Way, Broad Haven, SA62 3JJ
	Support

	NP/14/0383
	Remodelling & 2 storey extension, Haroldston Hall, Haroldston Hill, Broad Haven, SA62 3JP
	Support


Planning Results
	NP/14/0152
	Exception site for an affordable house [Outline], Penberry, Little Haven, SA62 3UH   (Not supported)
	Refused

	NP/14/0159
	Siting of 22 small timber sheds ancillary to existing allotment use.  Field adjacent to B4341. Broad Haven
	Granted

	NP/14/0176
	2 storey 4 bed dwelling and garage/store with 2 storey 3 bed affordable dwelling, Rosemont, Broadway, HWest SA62 3HX
	Granted

	NP/14/0175
	Demolish and rebuild ext walls and side ext, replace window and door, create duel pitched roofs on ext and porch, Green Hedges, 14 Webbs Hill, Marine Road, Broad Haven, SA62 3JT
	Granted

	NP/14/0209
	Single storey side ext - study, hall and wc.  Replacement garage, The Rectory, Walton West.
	Granted

	NP/14/0248
	New Signage, The Castle, Little Haven SA62 3UG
	Granted

	NP/14/0258
	Alteration and ext to 4, Sea Bird Close, St Brides Road, Little Haven, SA62 3UQ
	Granted

	NP/14/0286
	Remove existing low pitch roof and replace with attic trusses to form bedrooms.  19 Holbrook Road, Broad Haven, SA62 3HZ                                 (Supported)
	Refused

	NP/14/0319
	Alterations and extension to existing property including new garage, 23 Swanswell Close, Broad Haven, SA62 3LW
	Granted


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses 46.81
	   201.88
	101657

	Cleddau Press September Issue
	   291.00
	101658

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright
	   672.88
	TOTAL


AOB

Surgeries

It was agreed that Councillors will initially hold a surgery every 3 months in order that electors can come to talk on a one to one basis regarding issues that they wish to discuss.   
The first surgery will be held on the 6 October 2014 when two Councillors will be in attendance.  

Road Slippage

Concern has been raised that the Little Haven to Broad Haven Road is moving/slipping,  PCC have been informed.

END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 2 SEPTEMBER 2014 IN THE BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL AT 7.30 PM

The October meeting will be held on the 7 October in the Bowen Memorial Hall at 7.30 PM


...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


